
PROCEEDINGS OF THE IQAC MEETING (IN HOUSE) HELD ON 18TH APRIL, 2019 

 

The Principal and Chairman of IQAC, Dr. S. Nataraju welcomed all the members of the IQAC 
and the other faculty members who were special invitees to the in house meeting.  The 
main agenda of the meeting was to focus upon the weaknesses and shortcomings of the 
college of the previous NAAC visit.  The deliberations were as follows – 

1.  To enhance the research oriented activities among the staff and the students.  The 
UG and PG students had to give in their fullest for the drafting, participation and 
publication of articles, papers and write ups so that their drafting and writing skills 
improved.  The staff members had to publish papers on a yearly basis to improve on 
their personal profile and growth.   

2. Attending various training programmes by the faculty and the students were 
discussed elaborately and accordingly the management agreed to provide for seed 
money to those faculty members who were interested in research and training 
activities. 

3. Regarding starting of other programs like B.Com.,LL.B, were proposed, but due to 
the space constraints in the present campus, the same  could be done after the 
shifting of the college to a better place. 

4. To improve the standard and publication of various thematic journals was proposed 
by the experts and accordingly the staff members were asked to take up this matter 
immediately and to work on it in a speedy manner. 

5. To start online courses, add on courses and certificate courses was another proposal 
and the college authorities instructed the faculty members to choose on the current 
areas and work towards it in the coming years. 

6. The faculty members pursuing Ph.D., programs were appreciated and were asked to 
complete the same at the earliest in order to apply for a Research Centre. 

7. The teachers were motivated to use innovative pedagogies to impart training and 
lectures to the students along with the traditional methods of teaching. 

8. Another point of discussion was that the Sports, NCC, cultural and co-curricular 
activities were to be encouraged along with academics for the overall development 
of the students’ personality. 

9. The non-teaching faculty were to improve in their communication skills, office and 
file management for the better functioning of the college. 
 
The Principal and the Co-ordinator thanked the staff members. 


